
Water Plant 

 
The water treatment plant has been running smoothly.  In March, the plant was operational for 
15 days with an average plant production of 1.5 MGD and a max day of 2.7 MGD.   
 
Operations staff is finalizing maintenance activities in preparation for the irrigation season, we 
anticipate beginning the summer rotation towards the end of April. 
 
90% drawings are complete for the backwash pond conversion project, GESC drawings are 
through the County and their comments have been addressed.  Plans should be available to 
contractors towards the end of April.  We have shared the drawings with DWSD and CAB. 
 
March production was 22.4 million gallons of treated water, 7.1 million gallons of that was for 
Sterling Ranch. 
 

Lift Stations 

 
The lift stations are running smoothly.  Velocity has completed the installation of the 
engineered media in the odor bed, the media will need to be kept moist to form the bacteria 
that destroys H2S. 
 
The 4th pump addition project is pretty much complete, we have had a few sporadic pump 
failures that Velocity has been addressing.  Water Technology believes they have solved the 
issue by making some minor adjustments to the VFD.  Very few punch list items remain. 
 
March saw 24 million gallons of sewage pumped to Littleton-Englewood.  Approximately 3.3 
million was conveyed for Sterling Ranch. 

Field 

 
The field remains busy for March with over 740 locates with the majority in Sterling Ranch.  A 
total of 217 were for Roxborough. 



 
Brannan Construction has been awarded the Rock Wren contract, we have also signed the 
contract for Colorado Golf and Turf to provide the residents with golf carts for access. 
 
Soil borings and exploratory potholes have been done in the vicinity of Rampart Range Road 
and Village Circle East for the Transmission Line Replacement Project, once the data is received, 
we will be able to update the drawings with the final alignment. 


